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BY LEN TURNER, PASTOR 
FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH

MERRITT ISLAND, FLORIDA

I was born and reared a Southern 
Baptist. I have always enjoyed telling 
people that I am an American by birth, a 
Christian by the new birth and a Southern 
Baptist by convictions. I was born into a 
Southern Baptist Deacon's home. I was 
brought up in a Southern Baptist Church and 
saved and baotized in a Southern Baptist 
Church at the age of nine. My Dad has 
always loved Southern Baptist Preachers and 
treated them the way God's men are supposed 
to be treated. On my Mother's side of the 
family, nearly all of my realtives have 
served in Southern Baptist churches for 55 
to 60 years as Ministers of Music, 
Ministers of Education, Deacons and 
Pastors. I have always praised the Lord 
for the fact that I was Southern Baptist 
born and bred and I hope to be Southern 
Baptist when I am dead.

A SOUTHERN BAPTIST
I share this background material with 

you in order to inform you that I love our 
Denomination. I am a product of the 
Cooperative Program, having not only been 
reared in Southern Baptist churches but 
having been educated in three Southern 
Baptist Schools, having served four 
Southern Baptist Churches and having 
preached in several hundred Southern 
Baptist Churches since 1965. I believe in 
the Cooperative Program with all of my 
heart and have always supported it with my 
giving. I believe in the missions and 
evangelism program of the Southern Baptist 
Convention and have never had any intent to 
cause our churches, our institutions or our 
agencies to-be anything other than Southern 
Baptist. Therefore, it grieves me to a 
great extent when anyone infers or accuses 
me of not being a loyal Southern Baptist. 
I love my Denomination with all of my heart 
and I intend to stay within the framework 
of it, whereby I can have a voice and be a 
part of the group that God uses to elimi
nate anything that is not proper. I am 
loyal to my Denomination and all of its 
agencies. I thank God that I belong to the 
World's largest Denomination that puts such 
a great emphasis on evangelism, missions 
and the Bible as God's Holy word. I thank 
God for our historical moorings as Southern 
Baptists.

THE BOOK

Traditionally, Southern Baptists have 
been known as a people of the Book. Never, 
in my wildest imaginations, would I ever 
have imagined that Southern Baptists would 
be in debate over whether or not the Bible 

is the Word of God. I have been taught 
that Southern Baptists have inherited a 
tradition and heritage which says that the 
Bible, in its original manuscripts, is a 
Divinely inspired, infallible, inerrant 
Book. I have always accepted that by faith 
and have no qualms or questions concerning 
the authenticity, historicity or validity 
of God's Word. I believe that all of the 
Bible is the Word of God. I refuse to 
believe that part of it is the Word of God 
or that it merely contains the word of God, 
but I believe with all of my heart that the 
Bible is God's Word to man. Henceforth, I 
stand unapologetically, unequivocally and 
unalterably with the conservative element 
of the Southern Baptist Convention which 
believes that the Bible is God's Truth 
without any mixture of error.

SUGGESTIONS

With all of this in mind, I would like 
to make some suggestions to my Conservative 
Brethren as we contemplate the leadership 
of the Lord in a Post-Convention manner. I 
thank God for what occurred in our 
Convention in Dallas and I believe that it 
could very well be the beginning toward 
seeing reconciliation and unity such as our 
Convention so desperately needs. I do want 
to state that the conservative element is 
definitely willing to hold out the Olive 
Branch to our Brothers and we are more than 
willing to meet our Brothers in Christ 
within the Convention at more than halfway. 
I am not interested in any kind of politi
cal maneuvering or manipulation and I do 
not intend to become engaged in a war with 
anybody. I am not sure that anybody wins 
any such war. Nor am I speaking because I 
have been prodded to do so by any group or 
any individual. I am not speaking for 
anyone other than myself and I do so 
through conviction and not because of coer
cion. I do believe that our Conservative 
Brethren need to be involved in organiza
tion and preparation for all that occurs 
within our Convention from here on. 
Decisions are going to be made that 
drastically affect our ministry and our 
influence in the world. There are others, 
with adverse opinions and philosophies, who 
have no qualms about making such prepara
tions and I have been constantly bombarded 
with their mailouts and information 
regarding their organization and plan, even 
to the point of appointed committees to 
assist Pastors and Messengers with travel, 
accomodations and voting procedures to our 
Convention Sessions. We had a goal to see 
more than 1,800 Messengers go to Dallas who 

share conservative convictions and it has 
been reported that well over 2,100 conser
vative Messengers from Florida attended the 
Convention in Dallas. Lay people need to 
be informed and involved because all of 
this affects them as well. I am seeing 
more and more laymen with a desire to be 
informed, involved and included in all that 
is going on. I definitely feel that that 
is a positive sign and I welcome all of 
their involvement.

SPEAKING OUT

I have always been one to avoid confron
tation in every way that I possibly could 
and would prefer to stay in the background 
at this time. However, the Lord would not 
allow me to do so and my convictions 
prompt me to step to the forefront and 
speak out on the issues. It is obvious 
that those in the other camp have been 
motivated by fear and are threatened by the 
intimidation of the leadership of our con
servatives within the Convention. I was 
gravely concerned about what might happen 
if our conservative brethren had not stood 
up, spoken up and shown up in Dallas. I 
want to compliment the conservatives for 
not only doing all of the above, but for 
conducting themse-lves in a sweet, 
Christi ike manner in all of the proceedings 
in Dallas. Many of those within the other 
camp would prefer that we withdraw and pull 
out of the Convention, however, I do not 
believe that this is the proper procedure. 
I believe that we need to stay within the 
Convention, have a voice within all Conven
tion proceedings and continue to strive to 
work within the system. We have been able 
to trust the system of our Convention for 
all of these years and I believe that we 
can continue to trust that system. I am 
not in favor of amendments or motions to 
strip the President of his powers or to do 
anything other than the way our system pre
sently works. It has always worked for us 
and I believe that it will work now.

For years, many of us attended the 
Southern Baptist Convention and simply saw 
it as a pleasure trip financially supported 
by our Church that all of us were able to 
take on the occasion of once a year. We 
enjoyed the fellowship of friends and 
sightseeing in the various cities where the 
Conventions were held. Most of us were 
toally unaware of the way the Southern 
Baptist Convention actually operates. The 
so-called "Moderates" and "Denominational 
Loyalists" were- allowed to just simply
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control the Convention while we remained 
silent, innocently ignorant and toally eva
sive of what was really happening within 
our Convention. Many of these people are 
willing to have peace at any orice and most 
of them acknowledge that they are conser
vative but they want to have conservatism 
with "diversity". Their interpretation of 
diversity simply means that you can believe 
anything you want to about the Bible and 
still label yourself as a conservative.

THE PROCESS
Most of us were totally oblivious of the 

fact that the reason that we need to elect 
a conservative President is in order that a 
conservative President may appoint a con
servative Committee on Committes, con
sisting of one layman and one minister from 
each State which meets on the first after
noon of the Annual Meeting and, in turn, 
appoints a Committee on Boards, consisting 
of one layman and one minister from each 
State which meets in Nashville in March. 
This Committee on Boards appoints represen
tatives from each State within the Southern 
Baptist Convention to serve on all of our 
Boards and Agencies for four year terms. 
This is why it is vitally important that we 
elected a conservative President, who, in 
turn, will appoint a conservative Committee 
on Committees and that Committee on 
Committees will appoint a conservative 
Committee on Boards, who, in turn, will 
appoint conservatives to serve on all of our 
Boards and Agencies.

WE'VE BEEN ATTACKED

For a long time, many of us were totally 
ignorant of this process. Now we have 
learned this process and made it a sincere 
matter of prayer, while seeking to remain 
within the framework of the Convention. 
Because of this, we are being apprehended, 
accused, maligned and made to look like 
ignorant and unintelligent Baptist 
Preachers who are not intelligent enough to 
provide leadership for their own 
Convention. We have been accused of being 
fundamentalist, independent and totally 
unconcerned about Southern Baptist causes. 
I wish to refute those philosophies and 
absurd accusations as being totally false 
and utterly ridiculous. It is unbelievable 
that men of responsible positions of 
leadership would make the statements that 
have been attributed to them, even to the 
point of attacking the integrity and credi
bility of people who share conservative 
convictions. They have involved per
sonalities and even born false witness 
against Brothers in Christ, as to the so 
called "intents" of those who have gravi
tated to key positions of leadership within 
our Convention for the past six years.

GET PREPARED

With all of this in mind, I would like 
to make some suggestions to our conser
vative Brethren across the Convention and 
especially in the State of Florida. First 
of all, get prepared! Do whatever you have 
to do in order to be in Associational 
Meetings, State Convention Meetings and our 

National Convention Meetings. Pray and 
trust God to provide a way for us to take 
as many messengers to these meetings as we 
can from our Church. This should include a 
good mixture of the Laity and the pro
fessional Ministers. At every opportunity 
which lends itself, we must encourage as 
many of our Brethren to follow this course 
as well. We must inform and equip our 
Messengers as to Convention procedures and 
to key issues, as well as important busi
ness sessions. We must not assume victory 
just on the basis of the Presidential elec
tions, but stay in the Hall and vote on all 
key issues. I believe that some key votes 
were lost in Dallas because not all of the 
conservative Brethren remained in the Hall. 
Over the course of the last few years, con
servatism has lost several key votes, 
simply because our people did not remain in 
the Hall and vote. We must be wise, 
discerning and sensitive to all that is 
transpiring at all times.

Secondly , we must be careful about 
"Headline Hysteria". We must not be guilty 
of undocumented reporting. When we quote 
or refer to people with different opinions, 
ideas, philosophies and views, let's make 
sure we can document it accurately in one 
way or another. We must maintain conser
vatism with integrity, possessing and 
portraying grace and truth. Let others 
explode, overreact and declare "Holy" war, 
while we speak the truth in love. No war 
is "Holy" because war is always the result 
of bitterness, anger, jealousy and other 
emotions not in accord with the Word and 
will of God. General William Tecumseh 
Sherman said that "war is hell" and our 
task is to point men to Christ and Heaven. 
We cannot do that being proponents of 
anything that is hellish.

DON'T BE VULNERABLE

Thirdly, we must not be vulnerable in 
Convention matters. In recent years, the 
other camp has had no misgivings about 
exposing the Cooperative Program giving, 
use of literature and Convention involve
ment of those who are nominated for respon
sible positions of leadership. Therefore, 
we need to be maintaining and upgrading our 
Cooperative Program giving, making sure we 
use Southern Baptist Literature, baptizing 
all that we can those who come to Christ in 
our Churches, and being involved with our 
Association and State Conventions. I speak 
from personal conviction and experience, 
not from observation! In the last six 
years, we have led our Church to go from 
giving 2% to the Cooperative Program to 
presently contributing 11% of our total 
receipts to the Cooperative Program. We 
have gone from giving one half of one per
cent to our local Association to giving 3% 
of our total receipts to the Association. 
We have returned to the exclusive use of 
Southern Baptist Literature and I have per
sonally served, preached and assisted on 
Committees and at meetings of our 
Association and State Convention. This has 
blessed our Church, exposed its ministry 
and enhanced our fellowship, as well as our 
standing with our fellow Baptists.

STAY WITH THE SYSTEM

Fourthly, we must not by-pass the 
system, even if all within the framework of 

the system is not correct. We must stay 
within and have a voice from the inside. 
We must be part of the cure and not more 
prompting of the cancer.

I do not know al 1 of our Southern 
Baptist Preachers but I do know that the 
vast majority love the Lord Jesus, believe 
the Bible, are committed to Southern 
Baptist causes and want to see our 
Convention be a shining light for Christ, 
as long as He tarries. Therefore, I want 
to encourage you to be strong and steadfast 
in faithfulness. Please inquire and be 
informed. Do not be threatened intimidated 
by those in responsible positions who have 
a limited or restricted vision that doesn't 
present all of the facts.

DR. STANLEY

I want to say that I believe that Dr. 
Charles Stanley is one of the Godliest and 
most Christlike men that God has on the 
scene today, this side of Heaven. I 
believe that God has raised him up and 
placed him in this responsible position of 
leadership among Southern Baptists. He has 
done nothing to merit the undue treatment 
that He has received and I for one thank 
God that He is serving as our President for 
another year. I went to Dallas along with 
nine other Messengers from our Church and 
voted that conviction. I wish to commend 
and compliment Charles Stanley on the 
sweet, Christlike, smooth and orderly 
manner in which he presided over all of our 
sessions in Dallas. He was firm and yet 
loving. I think that his President's 
Address was one of the finest that our 
Convention has ever heard and if we will 
come together to adhere to the admonish
ments of that message, I believe that we 
will be able to continue to walk hand in 
hand, arm in arm and heart in heart to see 
our Convention moving on to greater heights 
than ever before. I for one will continue 
to stand together with my conservative 
Brethren in pursuing the course that has 
been charted for our Convention over the 
past decade.

SUPPORT ALL OFFICERS

I trust that the election of Winfred 
Moore as First Vice President will be used 
by our Lord to help bring unity across our 
Convention. Dr. Moore professes to hold 
conservative theological beliefs and I 
believe that to be so. Therefore, I trust 
that He and Charles Stanley will be able to 
work together as a good team. Although I 
did not vote for Dr. Moore on either Ballot 
in Dallas, I do pledge my wholehearted sup
port to him now that He has been elected as 
First Vice President of our Convention. I 
was disappointed at some of the actions of 
other people in Dallas in regards to the 
jeering, the behavior at the microphones 
and the continued attempts to make amend
ments and motions that were obviously aimed 
directly at Charles Stanley. However, I 
want all, even in the other camp, to know 
that I love them, I am praying for and with 
them and I trust that we will be able to 
work together in days to come. I pledge 
my wholehearted, prayerful support to the 
Peace Committee and will be willing to 
cooperate with them in any way that we 
possibly can. I thank God that I am a 
Southern Baptist and that I am able to be
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THE PARLIMENTARIAN WAS RIGHT
Southern Baptists owe a debt of grati

tude to Pariimentarian Wayne Allen who 
ruled that the ill conceived effort by 
James Slatton to replace the nominations of 
the Committee on Committees with an 
alterante slate comoosed of State 
Convention Presidents and Presidents of 
State WMU Organizations was out of order. 
Mr. Allen and others assisting him studied 
By-law 15 which governs this process which 
very clearly states that nominations for 
the Committee on Boards will come to the 
Convention through the Committee on 
Committees. The By-law reads that "The 
Committee on Boards, Commissions and 
Standing Committees shall be composed of 
two (2) members from each qualified State, 
who shal1 be nominated to the Convention by 
the Committee on Committees. One (1) per
son named to the Committee from each State 
shal1 be a person not employed full time by 
a Church or Denominational Agency."

BY-LAW 16

Thus, it is very clear that By-law 16 
stipulates that the process by which nomi
nations to the Committee on Boards comes to 
the Convention is through the Committee on 
Committees. No individual or group of 
individuals has the right to ignore the 
right of the Constitution. The 
Constitution provides for an orderly pro
cess by which these nominations are brought 
to the Convention. The Convention has the 
right to reject the Report of the Committee 
on Committees and then it would be referred 
back to the Committee and Committees and 
they would have to bring another slate or 
they may return w.ith the same slate 
slightly altered but there is no provision 
for amending ~ this Report. In all the 
history of the Southern Baptist Convention 
this has never been done but there was a 
little angry group in Dallas who wanted to 
do it simply because they didn’t like 
Charles Stanley. They knew next to nothing 
about the people on the Committee ^on 
Committees and probably knew even less 
about the people who were nominated to the 
Committee on Boards by the Committee on 
Committees. It was simply a vengeful act 
and the Messengers finally saw it for what 
it was.

THINGS THAT WERE WRONG

But there were a number of other things 
wrong with their recommendation. First, 
they did not secure the permission of the 
people whom they were nominating to serve. 
In fact, several State Presidents stated 
that they would not serve. One State 
President even went to the Platform and 
told the entire Convention that he had not 
been consulted and if elected he would not 
serve. If Slatton’s Motion had passed the 
Convention would have been in chaos because 
we would have elected a bunch of people to 
this important Committee who had not even 
been contacted and were not willing to 
serve. That is the reason we have to have 
an orderly process by which this is done 
and that is the reason that conservatives 
have worked through the system and we have 
not tried to destroy the system or 
dismantle it.

Secondly, By-law 16 states that one 
individual from each State who serves on 
the Committee on Boards is to be a lay per

son who is not employed full time by a 
Church or Denominational agency. 
Historically, this has been interpreted to 
mean that one person shall be a person who 
is a full time employee of a Church or 
Denominational Agency, which usually boils 
down to a Pastor and one person is to be a 
layman. If Slatton's motion had passed 
there would have been several States who 
would have two lay people on the Committee 
on Boards and North Carolina would have 
been one of those States.

Third, Slatton's Motion would have bro
ken down Baptist polity. We are not a 
Convention made up of State Conventions. 
Each Convention is autonomous of all the 
others. The SBC is autonomous of the State 
Convention and the State Convention is 
autonomous of the SBC. Associations are 
autonomous from both State and the National 
Convention. Slatton's motion would have 
set a very unhealthy precedent which would 
have provided that when a State elects a 
State Convention President they would auto
matically be electing their member of the 
Committee on Boards. The WMU President is 
not even elected by any general body but 
the WMU President is elected by a small 
group of ladies within a State Convention. 
In that case, no general body would have 
had a voice in electing one member of the 
Committee on Boards.

THE GOVERNING PROCESS

Moreover, By-law 16 is the only By-law 
that governs this process. Robert's Rules 
of Order does not take precedence over the 
Southern Baptist Convention Constitution or 
By-laws. Robert's Rules of Order only 
serve as a guide by which we transact our 
business in an orderly fashion. 
Parlimentary procedure does not have 
binding authority when it is in conflict 
with the Constitution and By-laws of the 
Body. The Motion that failed to sustain 
the Chair is not of great importance. Many 
of those who voted not to sustain the Chair 
were against Slatton's proposal. They 
simply wanted to avoid a long drawn out 
process of challenging the Report person by 
person. They did want to vote on the 
entire Slate and defeat the entire slate 
and it was obvious that Slatton's proposal 
would have been defeated had it been pre
sented. The Messengers made that very 
clear on Wednesday Night. The liberals 
were trying to "make hay" Wednesday just 
before Noon when the Messengers were tired 
and many of them were out of the Convention 
Hall. It is impossible for 45,000 
Messengers to sit in a Convention Hall day 
in and day out without getting tired. The 
liberals felt that they had caught the 
Convention Hall with a lot of the 
Messengers out and they felt that they had 
the majority in the Hall at the time. 
That’s the reason that they were so 
desperate to push the Slatton proposal at 
the Morning Session. Even so, the Motion 
that failed to sustain the Chair barely 
squeaked by the smallest of margins.

SIMILARITIES

The whole process is very much akin to 
the process of nominating in the local 
church. There was a time when many local 
Baptist Churches tried to elect all their 
Deacons and their Teachers and Officers 

from the floor of the Church in a Business 
Meeting which many called "Annual 
Conference." It was a chaotic process. 
Therefore, most Churches moved to a 
Nominating Committee and only the 
Nominating Committee nominates Workers and 
Committee Members to the Congregation. The 
same is true with the election of Deacons 
in many Churches. There is a Committee 
that is charged with that responsibi 1 ity 
and nominations can come only through that 
Committee. That Committee takes the time 
to ascertain the qualifications of the men 
being nominated and they can screen out 
persons who are not qualified to serve as 
Deacons. The same principle holds true 
with the Committee on Committees. The 
Convention has determined that the 
Committee on Boards shall be nominated only 
by the Committee on Committees. That 
Committee has the responsibility of con
tacting people they are nominating and 
ascertaining whether or not they are 
qualified to serve on the Committee. We 
have a good Committee on Boards and we are 
grateful to the Pariimentarian for his 
ruling that kept us from chaos and pre
served the orderly system of nominations. 
The Convention Attorney had no business 
whatever making any ruling about it. He 
was obviously biased in favor of the angry 
liberal minority and his services to the 
Convention should be terminated. We 
learned of a scheme to bring to a halt the 
processes of the Convention before we 
arrived in Dallas and an attorney who could 
not perceive what was taking place cer
tainly has no business advising the 
Southern Baptist Convention.
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alive during these days. I trust that we 
will see God bringing the Southern Baptist 
Convention through the greatest days of Her 
hi story.

When future generations look back and 
reflect upon these days, may they be able 
to give thanks and praise the Lord that 
there were those who stood for the right 
and refusedi to compromise. Let's continue 
to preserve the rich, true heritage and 
posterity of the true Southern Baptists for 
those generations to come.

Len B. Turner, Pastor
First Baptist Church
Merritt Island, Florida

June 19, 1985
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EDITORIAL - THE MEANING OF 
THE SOUTHERN BAPTIST CONVENTION

BY ROBERT M. TENERY

The Southern Baptist Convention in 
Dallas is over. As this Editorial is being 
written I am peering out my Hotel window 
over the Dallas Convention Center where the 
Convention adjourned about two hours ago. 
This Convention has some deep and signifi
cant meanings for Southern Baptists. It 
was a critical Convention and a decisive 
Convention. What is the meaning of the 
Convention?

IT WAS A REPUDIATION

FIRST, it was a repudiation of the false 
charges that were hurled against the 
President of the Convention by such 
Denominational executives as Keith Parks of 
the Foreign Mission Board, Roy Honeycutt of 
Southern Seminary, Randall Lolley of 
Southeastern Seminary and Russell Di 1 day of 
Southwestern Seminary. They had attempted 
to stampede Southern Baptists into a 
hysteria by making charges that the elec
tion of Dr. Stanley would cause us to lose 
our educational institutions and diminish 
our mission programs. Russell Dilday had 
attempted to panic Southern Baptists with 
his announcement that Southwestern Seminary 
would be lost to Southern Baptists within 
two or three years if Stanley were re
elected. Southern Baptist people didn't 
buy into' that phony charge.

PHONY CHARGES

SECOND, it was a repudiation of the 
phony charge that a small group of indepen
dent fundamentatlists are manipulating and 
taking over the Convention. That was the 
charge made by Roy Honeycutt when he 
declared his "Holy War". Conservative 
Baotists all across the Southern Baptist 
Convention were offended and incensed by 
the term being applied to them, and, we are 
afraid, came to Dallas with a vengence and 
they demonstrated their displeasure with 
that kind of irresponsible and reckless 
rhetoric. It has never been demonstrated 
more keenly than when the liberals brought 
a challenge to the election of Gerald Primm 
to the Southern Seminary Board. He was 
attacked on the Convention Floor and criti
cised because his church has given finan
cial support to the Mid-America Baptist 
Seminary in Memphis. Mid-America was not. 
named but it was referred to as "an inde
pendent school". Mid-America is made up 
totally of Southern Baptist people. The 
faculty is Southern Baptist. While they do 
not receive Cooperative Program gifts, THEY 
GIVE TO THE COOPERATIVE PROGRAM.' Rev. Bill 
Mills, Pastor of the Highland Baptist 
Church of Hickory, North Carolina, very 
ably challenged that kind of thinking. He 
pointed out that it violated Church auto
nomy in Southern Baptist life as well as 
the Priesthood of the believer to disparage 
a church because that church may support 
some other needs it may find in addition to 
the Cooperative Program.

The largest group of Southern Baptist 
Messengers ever assembled rejected the 
challenge to Gerald Primm and thereby 
rejected all attempts to put all Southern

Baptists into the straight jacket of 
Denominationali sm.

MEANNESS

THIRD, the Dallas Convention repudiated 
meanness. In the Convention Hall 
the liberals revealed what kind of mean and 
vicious people they really are. Some of 
our North Carolina Messengers were sitting 
in the midst of a group of them. They were 
wearing their little green buttons. While 
Dr. Charles Stanley was trying to preside 
graciously over a huge and unwieldly 
Convention, part of which had to meet in 
other arenas with only electronic connec
tions, some of the liberals would scream 
out such things as "snow 'em Chuckle". One 
liberal Messenger even went to a microphone 
and said, "I don't believe in dictatorship 
in Cuba, the Soviet Union or on the 
Platform of the Southern Baptist 
Convention." This attempt to compare Dr. 
Stanley to Fidel Castro didn't set well 
with the Messengers. Many of the liberal 
Messengers who wore their little green but
tons even refused to pray during the times 
set aside for prayer. They continually 
yelled and screamed at the Chair. Several 
days before the Convention we discovered 
that there was a strategy in the liberal 
camp to challenge everything coming before 
the Convention and use disruptive tactics. 
In fact, we discovered that their aim was 
to bring such chaos and anarchy to the 
Convention that it would bog down and not 
be able to function. They tried every way 
possible to do just that. Their conduct 
was even an embarrassment to their standard 
bearer, Winiford Moore. He and John 
Sullivan went to the platform and appealed 
to them to stop their disruptive tactics 
and get on with the business of the 
Convention. Even after the 
appeal of Drs. Moore and Sullivan the 
liberals continued their nasty conduct. It 
was only after Dr. Stanley became firm and 
ruled a number of them out of order to the 
overwhelming applause of the other 
Messengers that they ceased their nasty 
activities.

BAPTIST PRESS

FOURTH, the Dallas Convention was a 
repudiation of the Baptist Press. In the 
fleeting days before the Convention one 
Press release after another was put out 
which obviously was designed to bolster the 
efforts of the liberals to defeat Dr. 
Stanley in Dallas. There were nasty 
Editorials in state papers. Seminary 
publications had been used against Dr. 
Stanley but all the effort went down in 
smoke when more than 24,000 Messengers 
voted to re-elect Dr. Stanley to the 
Presidency of the Southern Baptist 
Convention. It was both the largest vote 
ever taken in the Southern Baptist 
Convention and the largest number of 
ballots ever cast for a single President.

FIFTH, the Dallas Convention was a repu
diation of underhanded organizing efforts. 
Seminaries were giving credit for students 

to go to the Southern Baptist Convention. 
Discount packages were offered at Southern 
Seminary for students who would ride the 
Bus to Dallas and stay in the dormitories 
at Dallas Baptist College. Students at 
Southwestern were urged to go and vote 
against Dr. Stanley. Baylor University 
Students and Baylor Alumni were urged to go 
and vote against Dr. Stanley. Seminary 
Professors were urged to place their mem
bership in a Church so that they could 
serve as a Messenger in order to vote 
against Dr., Stanley. The Faculty of 
Southwestern Seminary signed a statement in 
suoport of the political activities of 
President Russell Dilday. When some young 
men were screaming at Dr. Stanley and 
generally seeking to disrupt the Convention 
one recent graduate of Southeastern walked 
to President Randall Lolley and suggested 
that he listen to it because he was the 
cause of it. President Lolley insisted 
that he was not but the truth is that the 
young graduate was exactly right - Dr. 
Lolley was responsible for much of it.

ORGANIZING EFFORTS

SIXTH, the Dallas Convention was a 
repudiation of salaried Denominational 
Employees who have spent the year covering 
the Southern Baptist Convention with their 
nasty campaign against Dr. Charles Stanley. 
They have said that he was not a Southern 
Baptist which is a lie and that is one of 
the milder accusations that has been hurled 
against him. For instance, they accused 
him of sending his children to non-Southern 
Baptist schools when, in fact, many faculty 
members at Southern Baptist Seminaries have 
not attended Southern Baptist schools. But 
then, a double standard is nothing new for 
the liberals. While living off salaries 
paid by the Cooperative Program these men 
had campaigned against elected officials 
and Southern Baptists expressed their 
displeasure about it as they gathered in 
Dallas. All the effort that was put forth 
went for nothing as the Messengers defeated 
the liberals and their nasty tactics on 
every turn.

THE DALLAS CONVENTION 
WAS AN AFFIRMATION

The Dallas Convention was more than a 
repudiation. It was also an affirmation. 
The votes at the Dallas Convention were an 
affirmation of the Bible as the inerrant 
Word of God. It was the largest Convention 
ever brought together with more than 45,000 
Messengers. They didn't come to defend a 
man; they came to vote for Dr. Stanley 
because of Dr. Stanley's belief in the 
Bible. Rank and file Southern Baotist 
people have sense enough to know that when 
we cease to hold a very high view of the 
Scriptures and the authority and power of 
the Scriptures is downgraded then our 
Denomination is dead. On the last night of 
the Pastors' Conference Dr. W.A. Criswell

CONTINUED ON PAGE FIVE
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warned that the same thing could happen to 
us that haopened to the Baptist Union of 
England.As he spoke to a crowd of more than 
25,000 people he told of the downgrade 
controversy when Dr. Charles Spurgeon, the 
great English Baptist Preacher whose ser
mons were published all over the world, 
sought to uohold the Scriptures and the 
authority of the Bible. He was finally 
censored by the Baptist Union of England 
and when he was only 7 people stood with 
him. The men who censored him are dead, 
buried and forgotten but the name of 
Charles Spurgeon lives on and his sermons 
are still read all over the world as they 
are bound in book form. Dr. Criswell also 
told the story of Crawford Toy who taught 
at Southern Seminary years ago and was 
engaged to marry Lottie Moon. He went to 
the European continent to study there and 
"bought in" to German Rationalism and the 
Higher Criticism that was so prevalent on 
the German Campus. When Lottie Moon came 
back home she broke off her engagement with 
him and returned to China where she died in 
missionary service. He told of how Dr. 
Crawford Toy was dismissed at Southern 
Seminary and how Dr. Boyce walked with him 
to the Railroad Station and told him that 
he would give his right arm if he were like 
he used to be. Toy later left the Baptist 
Denomination but he did great harm before 
he did. That vast audience was shocked as 
Dr. Criswell related that in a recent issue 
of The Review and Expositor there appeared 
an article which contended that if Dr. Toy 
were alive today his views would be accep
table at Southern Seminary. As Dr. 
Criswell upheld the infallibility and 
inerrancy of the Word of God the massive 
audience stood to their feet and applauded 
him. They did the same thing when Dr. 
Edwin Young of the Second Baptist Church of 
Houston, Texas upheld the Word of God.

The same spirit carried over into the 
Convention. Every time the Bible was 
affirmed the people gave a tumultous 
response. It demonstrated that grassroots 
people know what the issue is. They know 
the issue is not power. They know that our 
divisions are not political. They know 
that the Bible is the issue and that the 
Bible is being attacked and downgraded in 
some Seminary classrooms. They are impa
tient with it and they are determined that 
the situation is going to be changed.

DR. STANLEY

Secondly, the Dallas Convention was an 
affirmation of Dr. Charles Stanley. Dr. 
Stanley is a national figure. His wisdom 
and counsel is sought in the Capitol of our 
Nation. He is viewed by millions over 
television Sunday by Sunday. He is not a 
TV Evangelist, he is a America's Pastor. 
He has brought new respect to Southern 
Baptist Churches in Pioneer areas where 
Southern Baptists are often considered to 
be some kind of cult. There is where our 
churches are tiny and weak and where they 
struggle financially to exist. These 
people see the broadcast of the First 
Baptist Church of Atlanta and know that 
Southern Baptist people are a great 
Denomination and we are on the move.

The liberals went to Dallas to humilate 
Dr. Stanley and to disgrace him before the 
Nation. They were mean spirited and it was 
a mean and vicious thing to do but the 
Messengers affirmed our President by 
electing him as President with a margin of 
more than 4,658 votes.

SYSTEM
Third, it was an affirmation of our 

system. Efforts to break down our system 
and destroy our Baptist polity were met 
with resounding defeat in Dallas. For the 
first time in our history, an unconstitu
tional attempt was made to offer an alter
nate slate to the nominations of the 
Committee on Committees. Liberals lined up 
on the Platform to challenge almost all of 
the nomineees of the Committee on Boards. 
These efforts were rejected. Conservative 
men have never done this sort of thing at 
the Southern Baptist Convention. They have 
chosen to work through the system while the 
liberal wing of the Convention was trying 
to destroy it. The Messengers 
overwhelmingly affirmed our system. It is 
a good system. It provides for a maximum 
of democracy while providing checks and 
balances that protect the continuity of our 
work.

PURPOSE

Fourth, it was an affirmation of our 
purpose. The report of the Sunday School 
Board was well received because it talked 
about Sunday School growth. Steven Steg of 
Fort Smith, Arkansas challenged the 
Convention to Sunday School growth as he 
reported on how the Lord had blessed their 
Sunday School there in Fort Smith. His 
Pastor is James Bryant, a well known con
servative Pastor in Arkansas.

While there was no balloting on Sunday 
School work or evangelism, every time these 
subjects came forward the Messengers 
received them warmly and it was obvious 
that the great majority of Baptists 
gathered in Dallas were anxious that we 
give more than lip service to evangelism 
and that we get serious about growing 
churches. Although there was obvious 
dissatisfaction about what Keith Parks had 
done prior to the Convention, there was 
still a warm place in the hearts of 
Southern Baptist people for our Foreign 
Missionaries as well as our Home 
Missionaries.

While the activities of some Seminary 
Presidents were repudiated, Southern 
Baptists made it clear that they want us to 
have good, solid conservative Seminary 
Education for our young preacher boys.

OUR DIRECTION

Fifth, the Convention affirmed the 
historical direction of Southern Baptists. 
Dr. Adrian Rogers once said "We had a 
message before we had a mission." The 
Dallas Convention put things in proper 
order. It was obvious, even to the most 
casual observer, that the Southern Baptist
Messengers gathered in Dallas want us to f 
get back to our time honored and God i 
blessed message of Christ and Him cru- | 
cified. That message came across loud and | 
clear in Dallas. I

l 
I 
I 
i 

: i 
i

5 I -

DECISION
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 6

disruptive nature of the liberal wing of 
the Convention won many friends for the 
conservatives because many Messengers were 
heard to say things like "I have seen for 
the first time what kind of people the 
liberals really are." Thousands of 
Messengers who went to Dallas somewhat 
undecided about what side they would 
finally come down on left Dallas having 
definitely decided that they could not keep 
company with such a boorish, calloused and 
inconsiderate group as are the liberals.

DENOMINATIONAL EMPLOYEES

Many salaried Denominational employees 
left Dallas licking their wounds and trying 
to scrape the egg off of their faces after 
having been so handily repudiated in their 
attempt to unseat Dr. Stanley and humiliate 
Conservative men and women who had been 
nominated through due processes of the 
Convention to the Boards and Committees of 
the Convention. They had learned the hard 
way that Southern Baptists are thinking 
people and they cannot be stampeded into 
irrational and foolish actions that would 
destroy our Convention for the sake of 
sparing the liberals and their philosophy.

Dallas is over but Atlanta is yet to be. 
The liberals will likely move on to Atlanta 
which means that conservatives need to 
begin making plans now to go to Atlanta in 
strength. Atlanta will probably be an even 
larger Convention than Dallas because it is 
in driving distance of more Southern 
Baptists than any other major city in the 
United States. We don't know yet who the 
liberal candidate will be. They are pro
bably too smart to run Winiford Moore in 
Atlanta because he has raised the ire of 
too many Southern Baptists already by the 
very fact that he challenged Dr. Stanley 
and tried to prevent his election to the 
traditional second term which is always a 
courtesy extended to the President. Many 
Southern Baptists saw him as too ambitious. 
When he went to the Platform to make for 
himself a campaign speech before the vote 
was taken on his Vice-Presidency. It is 
generally conceded that the only reason he 
was elected First Vice-President was 
because many of the Messengers thought that 
Dr. Stanley wanted him in that Office in 
the interest of peace. As one liberal has 
put it, they didn't "come to town on a load 
of pumpkins". They will probably use 
Winiford Moore as a stalking horse and then 
come out with some other conservative can
didate who has agreed to do their bidding 
just before the Atlanta Convention opens. 
That would be their only hope of winning 
the Presidency. If they should decide to 
go with Moore that would be to the advan-
tage of the conservatives. But, we need 
to be alert. They will surely come up with 
a better candidate than Moore and they will 
probably wait until the last minute to do 
so. Whatever the case may be, conser
vatives certainly need to be up and ready 
for Atlanta.

ALL CONTRIBUTIONS TO BAPTISTS UNITED

NEWS SHOULD BE SENT TO:

Rev. Steve Sells
2735 Freeman Mill Road
Greensboro, N.C. 27406



■4 DAy Of DECISION IN DALLAS
Southern Baptists went to Dallas as 

Israel went to Carmel. The time for 
halting between two opinions was over. 
They must decide whether they would serve 
the God of the Infallible Word or the Baal 
of Higher Criticism. They came from 
everywhere and by every means until they 
numbered 45,749 strong. The central figure 
of the Convention was Dr. Charles Stanley. 
The liberals had campaigned viciously 
against him. Russell Dilday of 
Southwestern Seminary had predicted that he 
would be totally rejected in Dallas. 
Randall Lolley of Southeastern Seminary had 
said that he should not be President of a 
Convention that he did not love (of course 
Lolley’s statement assumed that he did not 
love the Convention which was false). Roy 
Honeycutt of Southern Seminary had called 
him an "independent fundamentalist" and 
declared "Holy War". Keith Parks of the 
Foreign Mission Board had accused him of 
being a party to a system that would 
dismantle our mission programs. The 
Baptist Press had not missed an opportunity 
to report every negative thing they 
could learn about Dr. Stanley. In spite of 
the admission of some Seminary Presidents 
that there were some problems, Bill Tanner 
had praised the Seminaries and, in essence, 
sided with the Seminary Presidents and 
Keith Parks. In their campaign to unseat 
him the opposition had left no stone 
unturned. The 'liberals had contended that 
the "grassroots" had not been heard from 
yet.

GRASSROOTS

Now, grassroots have been heard from. 
Charles Stanley received more votes than 
have ever been cast for any man as 
President of the Southern Baptist 
Convention when 24,453 Messengers voted for 
him which was 4,568 more than voted for the 
liberal candidate, WinWord Moore. While 
Moore claims that he is conservative, he 
had given assurances to the liberals that 
he would do their bidding. This has been 
the only ray of hope for the liberals. No 
outright liberal candidate can possibly 
win. The liberals must find a conservative 
who will do their bidding in order to even 
make a decent showing in a Presidential 
election. In Dallas, it became obvious 
that Southern Baptists have seen through 
the scheme and they handed Charles Stanley 
a comfortable margin of victory even in 
Moore’s home state in spite of the fact 
that young, brash college and seminary stu
dents had been bussed in and some had even 
been given academic credit to attend the 
Convention and vote against Charles 
Stanley. Russell Dilday had planned a 
"Homecoming" Barbeque at Southwestern 
Seminary in conflict with the Pastors’ 
Conference in order to campaign against 
Stanley but all to no avail. The Pastors’ 
Conference had set the tone for the 
Convention with an attendance of more than 
25,000 (the largest ever in the history of 
the Pastors' Conference). Stanley also 
received a last minute endorsement from 
Billy Graham but conservatives doubt that 
it had any affect except to confirm the 
convictions that the majority of Messengers 
already had. Long time observers of the

Convention do not believe that any minds 
were changed after they arrived in Dallas.

COMMITTEE ON BOARDS

But the liberals were not through yet. 
When the Committee on Boards presented 
their report which contained the nomina
tions to the Boards of Trustees for the 
Agencies and Institutions, the liberals 
attempted to mount a challenge. They began 
in North Carolina by attempting to bump 
Bill Delahoyde from the Southeastern 
Seminary Board and Gerald Primm from the 
Southern Seminary Board. Both attempts 
were soundly rejected by the Messengers and 
then the Messengers overwhelmingly approved 
the entire slate of Nominees from the 
Committee on Boards. Of course, the 
liberals had planned to challenge many 
others on the Report and they were lined up 
on the Platform to mount their challenges 
but it became obvious very early that the 
Convention was in no mood to "bump" people 
from the Committee on Boards Report. The 
liberals are slow learners. The Convention 
has rejected this scheme for three years in 
a row but the liberals haven't learned any 
better yet. We now have a good strong con
servative slate of Trustees who will be 
serving on the Boards of our Agencies and 
Institutions for the next few years. This 
is the second decisive victory because the 
adoption of the Committee on Boards Report 
is the most important thing that happens at 
any Convention besides the election of the 
President.

RAY OF HOPE

The only slight ray of hope for the 
liberals came on Wednesday Morning when 
they caught the Hall with slightly more 
than half the Messengers in place. When, 
by a very narrow margin, the Messengers 
failed to sustain the ruling of the Chair 
that challenges to the Committee on 
Committees slate of Nominees must be con
sidered one by one. The Committee on 
Committees Report had never been challenged 
before in all the history of the Southern 
Baptist Convention. Many conservatives had 
left the Convention Hall. They were in the 
Bookstore, the Hallways and on sight seeing 
tours to gain a little respite from the 
strenuous day they experienced Tuesday. 
They felt that the serious challenges had 
passed when they Committee on Boards Report 
was adopted on Tuesday but that was not to 
be the case. In an unprecedented move to 
disrupt and bog down the movement of the 
Convention, the liberals offered and alter
nate slate of nominees to the Committee on 
Committees nominess which would serve as 
the Committee on Boards next year that will 
fill the vacancies on the various Boards of 
Trustees. The alternate slate offered by 
James Slatton of Richmond, Virigina would 
have replaced the nominees of the Committee 
on Committees appointed by Dr. Stanley with 
the Presidents of the various State 
Conventions as well as the State WMU 
Presidents even though they had not been 
contacted and many of them stated that they 
would not serve. Messengers saw this as an 
attempt to break down the polity of

Southern Baptists because we are a 
Convention of Messengers from local 
Churches and not State Conventions. The 
Messengers also saw this as an attempt to 
disenfranchise the Presidency, and an 
attempt to humiliate many fine people whose 
only offense was that they had agreed to 
serve Southern Baptists to the best of 
their abi1ity.

EVENING SESSION

But at the Evening Session the liberals 
learned that the failure to sustain the 
ruling of the Chair at the Morning Session 
did not mean that the Messengers were ready 
to dismantle the Southern Baptist 
Convention. The Pariimentarians, after 
having studied the Constitution and By-laws 
very carefully on Wednesday Afternoon, 
learned that there was no provision for 
amending the slate of nominees offered by 
the Committee on Committees but that the 
Committee on Committees nominations must 
either be voted up or down. Dr. Stanley 
ruled the challenges completely out of 
order on the basis of the Constitution and 
By-laws which were very clear and by a 
margin of 3,272 votes the Messengers 
elected the nominees of the Committee on 
Committees to serve as our Committee on 
Boards for next year. The Messengers 
realized that Slatton's proposal would 
throw the Convention into chaos and 
di sarray.

THE UGLY LIBERAL

With the election of the Comittee on 
Boards for next year, the important busi
ness of the Convention was over. It was a 
clean sweep for the Conservatives. God had 
given the victory. Baptists had made the 
decisions which they had come to Dallas to 
make. Dr. Stanley, who had held high the 
Word of God was re-elected as President. 
The vast majority of the men and women who 
were elected to the Boards of Trustees also 
uphold the inerrancy and infal1ibility • of 
the Bible and men and women of like per
suasion are serving on the Committee on 
Boards for next year. But the relentless 
and vicious attacks of the liberal wing of 
the Convention never let up. The opening 
volley came from Bill Sherman of Nashville, 
Tennessee who attempted to impugn the Chair 
because the Chair did not yield to his 
demand for a Ballot vote. He declared that 
it was the first time in Southern Baptist 
life that a ballot vote had been refused 
but he was wrong. Ballot votes have been 
refused many times when the Chair and those 
officials on the platform see no need for 
a ballot. Sherman obviously became angry 
when his scheme to impede the process of 
the Convention went down in flames. He was 
joined by other members of a little hard 
core of liberals who attempted to disrupt 
the Convention throughout its proceedings 
with constant and irresponsible calls for 
"points of order", or demands for "personal 
privilege" or nasty innuendos such as those 
coming from one Messenger who compared Dr. 
Stanley to Dictators in Cuba and the Soviet 
Union. The nasty, inconsiderate and

Continued On Page 5
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ATLANTA HOTEL AND MOTEL INFORMATION

IT IS TIME NOW TO MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS FOR ATLANTA. MANY ARE EXPECTING BETWEEN 50,000 AND 60,000 MESSENGERS IN ATLANTA. BAPTISTS 
UNITED NEWS HAS LEARNED THAT THE CONVENTION WILL ONLY RESERVE ABOUT 4,000 ROOMS. WE ARE URGING CONSERVATIVE MEN TO GO AHEAD AND GET 
YOUR ROOMS NOW BECAUSE THE VAST MAJORITY OF THE MOTEL AND HOTEL ROOMS WILL NOT BE HANDLED THROUGH THE CONVENTION BUREAU. WE ARE 
PUBLISHING A LIST OF THE HOTELS AND MOTELS IN ATLANTA WITH PERTINENT INFORMATION THAT YOU WILL NEED. MANY BLOCS OF ROOMS HAVE BEEN 
TAKEN UP BY TRAVEL AGENCIES. THE BEST THING FOR YOU TO DO IS TO DEAL DIRECTLY WITH THE HOTEL OR MOTEL. WE ARE PROVIDING THIS 
LISTING FOR YOUR HELP AND CONVENIENCE. WE URGE YOU TO ACT QUICKLY.

PASTORS' CONFERENCE: JUNE 8 & 9 CONVENTION: JUNE 10 - 12
DOWNTOWN/MIDTOWN

American Hotel
160 Sorina St. N.W.
Atlanta, Georgia 50505
Phone: 800/621-7885
Sinale: $62 Double: $74

Atlanta Central TraveLodge
511 Courtland St., N.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 50505
Phone: 800/255-5050
Single: $45 - $55 Double: $51 - $65

Atlanta Hilton and Towers
Courtland & Harris Sts., N.E.
Atlanta, Georoia 50045
Phone: 404/659-2000
Single: $78-$106 Double:$98-$126

Atlanta Marriott Downtown
Courtland & International Blvd., N.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 50045
Phone: 800/228-9290
Single: $92 Double: $102

Atlanta Marriott Marquis
Harris Tower Suite 1502
255 Peachtree St., N.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 50505
Phone: 800/228-9290
Single: $92-$116 Double: $112-$158

Atlanta Hotel
111 Luckie St., N.W.
Atlanta, Georgia 50501
Phone: 404/524-7000
Single: $56 Double: $42

Barclay Hotel
89 Luckie St., N.W.
Atlanta, Georgia 50501
Phone: 404/524-7991
Single: $45 Double: $55

Best Way Inn
144 14th St., N.W.
Atlanta, Georgia 50518
Phone: 404/875-4171
Single: $29-$58 Double: $56-$45

Best Western Ladha
Downtown Hotel
70 Houston St., N.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 50505
Phone: 404/659-2660
Single: $60 Double: $65

Best Western Midtown Plaza Hotel
1470 Soring St., N.W.
Atlanta, Georgia 50509
Phone: 404/872-5821
Single: $42 Double: $50

Cabana Hotel
870 Peachtree St., N.E.
Atlanta, Georoia 50508
Phone: 404/875-5511
Single: $52-$42 Double: $59-$48

Colony Square Hotel
Peachtree & 14th Sts., N.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 50561
Phone: 404/892-6000
Single: $78-$125 Double: $96-$150

Comfort Inn
120 North Ave., N.W.
Atlanta, Georgia 50515
Phone: 404/881-6788
Single: $56-$40 Double: $40-$45

Days Inn Downtown Atlanta
500 Soring St., N.W.
Atlanta, Georgia 50505
Phone: 404/525-1144
Single: $59 Double: $69

Downtowner Motor Inn 
251 Peachtree Center Blvd. 
Atlanta, Georgia 50505 
Phone: 404/577-1510
Single: $50-$65 Double: $60-$75

Flex Hotel
826 Peachtree St., N.E. 
Atlanta, Georgia 50508 
Phone: 404/874-2791

Habersham Hotel
550 Peachtree St., N.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 50508
Phone: 404/577-1980
Rooms Single & Double: $49-$60

Harvest House Hotel 
100 Tenth St.
Atlanta, Georgia 50509
Phone: 404/892-6800
Single: $48-$96 Double: $54-$108

Holiday Inn-Downtown 
175 Piedmont Ave., N.E. 
Atlanta, Georgia 50505 
Phone: 404/659-2727
Single: $67-$91 Double: $75-$97

Hotel York
685 Peachtree St., N.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 50508
Phone: 404/874-9200
Single: $54-$64 Double: $59-$69

Howard Johnson's Motor Lodge - Stadium 
759 Washington St., S.W.
Atlanta, Georgia 50515 
Phone: 404/688-8665
Single: $56-$52 Double: $42-58

Hotel Ibis
101 International Blvd., N.E. 
Atlanta, Georgia 50505 
Phone: 800/221-4542

Hyatt Regency Atlanta 
265 Peachtree St. N.E.

In Peachtree Center, P.O. Box 1752
Atlanta, Georgia 50571
Phone: 404/577-1254
Single: $80-$100 Double: $100-$120

Omni International Hotel
One Omni International
Atlanta, Georgia 50555
Phone: 404/659-0000
Single: $79-$165 Double: $99-$165

Peachtree Executive Suites at
Peachtree Tower

500 W. Peachtree St., N.W.
Atlanta, Georgia 50508
Phone: 404/681-2000
$87 per night - 1 bedroom suite
$109 per night - 2 bedroom suites

Ramada Inn Central
1650 Peachtree St., N.W.
Atlanta 50567
Phone: 404/875-9711
Single: $50-$60 Double: $60-$70

Ramada Hotel Capitol Plaza 
450 Capitol Ave., S.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 50512 
Phone: 404/688-1900
Single: $56-$75 Double: $46 - $87

Red Carpet Inn 
1152 Spring St., N.W. 
Atlanta, Georgia 50509 
Phone: 404/875-5511
Single: $56 Double: $41

The Ritz-Carlton, Atlanta 
181 Peachtree St., N.E.
Atlanta 50505
Phone: 404/659-0400
Single: $85-$150 Double: $110-$175

Rodeway Inn at Peachtree Center 
550 West Peachtree St., N.W.
Atlanta, Georgia 50508 
Phone: 404/577-6970
Single: $55-$60 Double: $60-$70

Sheraton Atlanta Hotel 
590 W. Peachtree St., N.W. 
Atlanta, Georgia 50508-5586 
Phone: 404/881-6000
Single: $69-$89 Double: $84-$104

Westln Peachtree Plaza Hotel
Peachtree St. & International Blvd., N.W.
Atlanta, Georgia 50545 
Phone: 404-659-1400
Single: $84-$114 Double: $99-$129

NORTH ATLANTA
Atlanta Marriott Northwest 
1-75 at Windy Hill Rd.

Continued On Page Eight
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200 Interstate N. Pkway. 
Atlanta, Georoia 50359 
Phone: 404/659-1400
Single: $84-$114 Double: $99-$129

Atlanta Marriott Perimeter Center 
246 Perimeter Center Parkway 
Atlanta, Georgia 50546 
Phone: 404/594-6500
Single: $89-$105 Double: $99-$118

Atlanta Peachtree TraveLodge 
1641 Peachtree St., N.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 50509 
Phone: 404/875-5751
Single: $56 Double: $44

Atlanta Scottish Inn
1848 Howell Mill Road, N. IV. 
Atlanta, Georgia 50518 
Phone: 404/551-1220
Single - Double: $19.88 - $29.88

Best Western Perimeter North 
Inn & Conference Center 
1-265 at Buford Hwy.
Atlanta, Georgia 50540 
Phone: 404/455-1811
Single: $60-$85 Double: $70-$95

Beverly Hills Inn 
65 Sheridan Dr., N.E. 
Atlanta, Georgia 50506 
Phone: 404/255-8520
Single: $48 Double: $57

Brock Residence Inn 
1901 Savoy Drive 
Chamblee, Georgia 50541 
Phone: 404/455-4446

Courtyard by Marriott 
WINDY HILL
2045 South Park Place 
Atlanta, Georgia 50559 
PEACHTREE DUNWOODY
5601 Peachtree Dunwoody Road 
Atlanta, Georoia 50542 
NORTHLAKE
4085 LaVista Road
Tucker, Georgia 50084 
Phone: 800/521-2211
Single: $48-$50 Double: $54-$56

Days-Inn - Chamblee Tucker 
2768 Chamblee Tucker Rd., N.E. 
(1-85 & Chamblee Tucker Rd.) 
Chamblee, Georoia 50541 
Phone: 404/458-8711
Single: $55-$40 Double: $40-$45

Days Inn - Clairmont 
2910 Clairmont Rd., N.E. 
(1-85 & Clairmont Rd.) 
Atlanta, Georgia 50529 
Phone: 404/655-8411
Single: $52-$55 Double: $57-$40

The Executive Villas Hotel 
5755 Roswell Road, N.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 50542 
Phone: 404/252-2868
Single: $78-$88 Double: $88-$98

The Falcon Inn and Conference Center 

Managed by Marriott 
Suwanee Road at 1-85 
Atlanta, Georgia 50174 
Phone: 404/945-6751
Single: $45-$50 Double: $55

Guest Quarters - Perimeter Center 
111 Perimeter Center West
Atlanta, Georgia 50546
Phone: 404/596-6800
Single: $104-$110 Double: $124-$150

Holiday Inn-Monroe Drive 
1-85 & Monroe Drive 
Atlanta, Georgia 50524 
Phone: 404/875-5571
Single: $58-$68 Double: $65-$74

Holiday Inn-Powers Ferry 
(1-285 & Powers Ferry Road) 
6545 Powers Ferry Road 
Atlanta, Georgia 50559 
Phone: 404/955-1700

Howard Johnson's Motor Lodoe-Northeast 
2090 N. Druid Hills Rd., N.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 50529
Phone: 404/656-8651
Single: $40-$45 Double: $45-$54

Howard Johnson's Motor Lodge-Northwest 
1701 Northside Dr., N.W.
(1-75 & Northside Drive)
Atlanta, Georgia 50518
Phone: 404/551-6500
Single: $52-$40 Double: $56-$49

Journey's End Hotel 
1170 Powers Ferry Place 
Marietta, Georgia 50067 
Phone: 404/952-9451
Single: $49-$51 Double: $55-$57

Knights Inn Atlanta-Northeast 
1-85 & 5122 Indian Trail Ind. Parkway 
Norcross, Georgia 50071 
Phone: 404/446-5490
Single: $27-$51 Double: $55.50-$57.50

■Knights Inn Atlanta-Northwest 
1-285 & 5250 S. Cobb Drive 
Smyrna, Georgia 50080 
Phone: 404/794-5000
Single: $27-$51 Double: $55.50-$57.50

Lanier Plaza Hotel & Conference Center 
1-85 & Monroe Dr., N.E.
Atlanta, Georoia
Phone: 404/875-4461
Single: $60-$65 Double: $70-$75

LaQuinta Motor Inn-Northeast 
(1-85 at Jimmy Carter Blvd.) 
6187 Dawson Blvd., N.E.
Norcross, Georgia 50095
Phone: 404/448-8686
Single: $42 Double: $47

LaQuinta Motor Inn-Northwest 
(1-75 at Delk Rd.) 
2170 Franklin Rd., N.W.
Marietta, Georgia 50067
Phone: 404/951-0026
Single: $42 Double: $47

Lenox Inn
5587 Lenox Rd., N.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 50526
Phone: 404/261-5500
Single: $58-$41 Double: $46-$49

Marlow House
192 Church St.
Marietta, Georgia 50060
Phone: 404/426-1887
Single: $45

Master Hosts Inn-Northwest 
2575 Delk Rd.
Marietta, Goergia 50060 
Phone: 404/952-8141
Single: $55-$42 Double: $58-$48

Northlake Hilton Inn 
4156 LaVista Rd.
Atlanta, Georgia 50084
Phone: 404/958-1026
Single: $69-$89 Double: $79-$99

Northwest Atlanta Hilton Inn 
1-75 at Windy Hill Rd.
Atlanta, Georgia 50559 
Phone: 404/955-9500
Single: $69-$92 Double: $82-$104

Parkway Inn Stone Mountain 
1820 Mountain Ind. Blvd.
Tucker, Georgia 50084 
Phone: 404/959-8440
Single - Double: $19.88 - $59.88

Piedmont Inn
2115 Piedmont Road, N.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 50576
Phone: 404/876-4565
Single: $58-$49 Double: $45-$51

The Post Inn
1500 Parkwood Circle
Atlanta, Georgia 50559
Phone: 404/952-9595
Single: $77-$85 Double: $87-$95

Quality Inn Perimeter North 
2820 Chamblee Tucker Road
Atlanta, Georgia 50541 
Phone: 404/451-9125
Single: $58-$40 Double: $44-$44

Radisson Inn & Conference Center 
1-75 at Howell Mill Road
Atlanta, Georgia 50518 
Phone: 404/551-6100
Single - Double: $55-$65

Radisson Inn Dunwoody 
1-285 at Chamblee-Dunwoody Rd.
Atlanta, Georgia 50558 
Phone: 404/594-5000
Single: $72-$84 Double $87-99

The Ritz-Carlton, Buckhead 
5454 Peachtree Road 
Atlanta, Georgia 50526 
Phone: 404/257-2700
Single: $90-$150 Double: $110-$150

Scottish Inn-Northwest 
2590 Delk Road
Marietta, Georgia 50067
Phone: 404/952-5565
Single: $50 Double: $54

Sheraton Century Center Hotel 
1-85 and Clairmont Rd.
2000 Century Blvd.
Atlanta, Georgia 50545 
Phone: 404/525-0000
Single: $70-$84 Double: $82-$97
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